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At the end of January the Parochial Church Council (PCC) of St Laurence, Ludlow met 
to discuss the recent  achievements and plans for the future of the Vision Project; the 
project which is designed to ensure that St Laurence's Church is repaired and re -
ordered and, having stood in the centre of our town for more than 800 years, is fit to 
stand for at least another century. Dr Ewart Carson, Church Warden, said 'We had a 
very productive and  supportive meeting, in which the PCC passed three 
unanimous resolutions that will steer the direction of the project over the next few 
years'.  
 
What is the project? 
 
The Vision Project was launched in October 2008. At that point, it  had become  clear 
that major works were necessary to repair St. Laurenceès in such a way that the 
wider community would be enabled to 
access and enjoy the building and its 
facilities. Following a condition survey   
in late 2012 by St Laurenceès Architect, 
Andrew Arrol, also Architect to York 
Minister, approximately  Ã2.5 million 
pounds of repairs have been identified.   
 
At the same time as completing  this 
programme of major repairs the PCC 
wants to improve flooring, heating, and 
lighting and to make the building more 
accessible and enjoyable for its visitors. 
In 2011, more than 60 000 people 
visited the church, making St Laurenceès 
the 16th most visited free visitor 
attractions in the West Midlands.   

A recently repaired panel from the north aisle 
contains fragments of 14th century glass  
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Before these exciting plans can be put in place a number of fragile items and urgent 
repairs must be completed. To this end Ã300 000 has been secured towards Targets 1 
and 2 of the Vision Project, which include works to historic fittings, roofs, and high level 
stonework. The Conservation Trust of St Laurence's has promised over Ã150 000 
and English Heritage has given Ã85 000; many other grants have been received and 
the people of St Laurence's have raised Ã30 000.  
 
Target 2 - roof repairs 
needs less than Ã39 000  
 
Project Coordinator, Shaun Ward, 
said 'St Laurenceès is so grateful 
for all that has been given to date. 
Less than Ã39 000 is now needed 
to complete this urgent work.  
If we can secure this final amount, 
then work can start on the roof in 
two months. The building will be 
surrounded by a shroud of 
scaffolding, and the work will take 
six months to complete. That 
means that the people of Ludlow 
will at last see that important work is being done to their parish church.  For this work 
to go forward, we need to fund 112 sheets of lead, 20 pinnacles and 5 hood 
mouldings. A whole pinnacle costs around Ã10 000 and individual stones and a sheet 
of lead each cost Ã1000, taking into account the cost of labour. It is vital that we 
complete this work before moving forward with the main programme of works which 
we plan to undertake.è 
 
Following a feasibility study in 2012, a public consultation was completed on two 
options, one of which would have involved the building of a striking extension to the 
north side of the building. The total cost of the repairs needed has meant that the 
project will now focus on changing the internal layout of the nave, although this does 
not preclude any extension to the building at a later date. In the  coming months there 
will be a further opportunity  for the public to see the proposed plans and to comment.  

²ƻǊƪ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎŜǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŀōǊƛŎ 

Want more detail? Go to: www.stlaurences.org.uk/vision 

The Royal Arms during painstaking conservation  
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Watch us at: www.youtube.com/stlaurenceludlow  

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘƛƴƎ 
In the meantime the PCC is developing 
plans to upgrade the existing heating 
boiler (pictured right) ahead of the major 
project. In recent years the rising cost of 
gas has meant that the church cannot 
afford to heat the building effectively. 
Plans include the possible use of a 
biomass - wood pellet boiler which could 
be connected to the existing radiator 
system and then connected to the new 
under floor system when it is installed.  
As well as providing more effective 
heating inside St Laurenceès, this will 
serve to greatly reduce the churchès 
carbon footprint.  
 
The Rector of Ludlow, The Ven. Colin Williams, said çThis is a pivotal moment in the 
history of one of Englandès finest churches. I feel myself very privileged to be Rector of 

 St  Laurenceès at such a significant 
 moment in its history. In all that is 
 happening within St Laurenceès, we want 
 above all to make sure that St Laurenceès 
 becomes,  even more than is now the 
 case, a place within  which Our Lord 
 Jesus Christ can be worshipped with joy 
 and reverence and in which we can 
 hear His call to serve the  whole 
 community within which we are set. We 
 owe a deep debt of gratitude to all who 
 have given us financial support so far. We 
 continue to work to conserve and repair     
 St Laurenceès, so that the generations 
 which come after us in Ludlow can 
 continue to enjoy all that it offers and so 
 that they too may see the glory of God 
 reflected in the beauty of this building and 
 in the worship in which we share hereè. 


